


April 23, 2021
To:  All Rosedale Community Council Members	
Subject:  Recap from committee meeting – 4/21/2021 
The meeting of the Rosedale Community Council was called to order by Chairman Mike Zinn.   15 RCC members were in attendance, with 13 of the 14 HOA communities represented and 2 of the non-HOA communities represented.   We also had 16 homeowners join our meeting.   Joe and Kellie Miller of Miller Results continue to facilitate, assist with any technical issues, and conduct polling on proposals.   
Mike reviewed the agenda topics and financial report.   We are fully funded for 2021.    Mike reported results from a RCC representative survey that asked if reps would feel comfortable resuming face-to-face meetings in back-half of 2021.   All but one responded affirmative.   Mike has contacted the clubhouse and secured meeting space and dates for the back-half of 2021.   Mike and Joe & Kellie Miller of Miller Results will meet with the clubhouse Wednesday, April 28th to review our needs for continued Zoom broadcasting for resident participation as well as capabilities of the clubhouse.   Results will be reviewed at next month’s meeting.   
Meeting dates for the back half of 2021:   June 21, August 18, September 15, October 20, November 17 and December 15.    Chuck reported that the communications committee has agreed to post RCC meeting dates on the website along with monthly meeting notes.   A memo with all 2021 meeting dates should be posted next week.  
A quick recap of items discussed:
RMHA Compliance Recommendations:
Dave Kuchinski led the discussion around compliance reporting.   A draft of recommended reporting was distributed and discussed by the council that recapped the number and types of complaints, the status of resolution and how quickly they were being resolved.  All RCC reps and homeowners attending were polled and 100% (21) of those that responded favored a reporting mechanism.   Mike has taken the input from the discussion and will update the recommendation.   He will send out to council members later this week, asking everyone to get any additional comments back to him shortly thereafter so recommendation can be forwarded to the master board for consideration at next month’s meeting.   
RMHA Governance Recommendation:
Mike led the discussion around this topic.   A draft of the recommendations was shared with those attending and discussed.   Initial draft centered around three main areas:   the role of the board; the meetings themselves and the committees.   Council agreed with suggestion that board become more strategic, that meetings would be more effective if agenda and committee reports were shared with residents who attended the meetings, and committees should have a list of current activities and longer-term priorities.   All agreed that hiring an on-the-ground property manager was crucial to manage day-to-day operations, ensure accountability and provide long-term continuity.  A poll was taken and 94% (17) attendees agreed with recommendation, with 1 person abstaining.  Mike will add recommendation of property manager to the document, send out to council members for any revisions, and forward this recommendation as well to the board for consideration at next month’s meeting.  
Enhancing future meetings:
Mike and Chuck had a meeting with Miller Results around this topic, and we learned of a pre-question feature that the council members and attending residents could provide feedback and comments to questions or issues that we were discussing.   This would allow us to get broader input and ensure we were capturing everyone’s concerns.   For this initial exercise, two questions were asked on sidewalk cleaning and the sidewalk budget.   Results were tabulated by Miller Results and shared with the group.   All agreed this would be an effective tool and we should utilize it in future meetings.   Mike has put this feature as a recommendation to the master board to utilize this for their meetings to gauge resident interest or their positions on specific issues or concerns.   Mike and Chuck will work with Miller on formats and tabulation processes so we can utilize in future RCC meetings.    
Update on Gate Access:
Rich Toscano shared feedback from the recent BoD discussion around golf course employees and course golfer’s admittance to the course and the issuance of bar codes, with Bob Young providing additional information.   
· Non-resident golf course members are not issued a bar code.   They get an annual paper pass that automatically renews if they renew their membership.  Otherwise, it is canceled.  
· There are a few “old-time” non-residents that were issued bar codes in the past, but only a very few.   They will keep them until such time as they are no longer members.  
· All golf course members with passes have restricted access, limited from 6AM to 9 PM.
· Non-resident summer club members will not be getting barcodes, only paper passes that run from 5/1-10/31. This has been the process all along and would continue.
· Golf course employees are also issued paper passes.   As reported at the BoD meeting, Bob has worked to verify and update the current list of course employees.   While course management requested bar codes, Bob felt the paper passes were the most manageable. 
· Non-member golfers and realtors won't be getting barcodes or passes, but must check in at the gate.  The Club has been asked many times to provide lists of names and tee times so that access can be better controlled, but has refused.
Golf Cart Driving between #10 and #11:
Some residents have expressed concern over safety of golfers traveling on the street between holes 10 and 11 verses utilizing the cart pathway behind the houses on 88th St. E.   Several people brought up issue of pathway being narrow for two carts to pass each other.   Accidents have occurred between golf carts at the turn in the pathway by the 8th green.  While the mirror that was erected has helped this situation, it is still a tight situation which has caused many member golfers to use the street instead.   It does not appear to be an issue the HOA can do anything about; however, we are recommending a letter to the golf course encouraging golf cart drivers to use proper hand signals when driving on the streets and to possibly look at widening the cart path to make it more passable for two carts.   
Mike adjourned the meeting and opened it up to resident’s questions/concerns, of which there were none.     
Next RCC meeting will be Wednesday, May 26, 2021 at 1:30 PM.    Next Board of Director’s meeting is Thursday, May 13, 2021.  

Chuck Allen
RCC Secretary
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